Minutes of the Robinson Township
Board of Trustee’s
Regular Meeting
Held 09/09/15 at 7:30 P.M.

Present:
Tracy Mulligan
Jackie Frye
Bonnie Hayward
Bernice Berens
Absent:
Travis Vugteveen
Also Present:
Ron Bultje: Township Attorney
See attached sign in sheet

The meeting was opened by Supervisor Mulligan. Berens gave the invocation. The Pledge of Allegiance
was recited.

Hayward made a motion that was seconded by Frye to approve the August 2015 minutes as written. The
motion was approved.

Hayward made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Frye supported the motion and the
agenda was approved

Mulligan began with opening remarks followed by Commissioner DeJong who gave his monthly report.
A Discussion was held concerning the vacating of the Scott Drain.
Representatives from MDOT and JF New were leading the discussion as was Joe Bush from Water

Resources.

Frye made a motion to table the approval of a new well for the cemetery until more information is
obtained. Berens supported the motion and it was approved.

Hayward advised that her deputy Joyce Tiles would no longer be available for the job and she would be
hiring Shelly Witte for that position @ $10.00 per hour during her 90 day review.

Berens made a motion to approve the Police Power Ordinance # 2015-09-03 for “Change of
Ownership.”Hayward supported the motion and a roll call vote was taken. All members present voted

aye and the motion carried.

Mulligan made a motion to table the purchase of new bleachers for the park until the December Regular
Meeting. Hayward supported the motion and it was approved.

Holiday hours were reviewed.



Berens made a motion to appoint Dr. Roosin as representative from Robinson Township to NOCH as Joe
Clark has served the maximum of three consecutive 3 years terms. Frye supported the motion and it was
approved.

Wed. Sept. 23" at 7; 30 is set for a Special Meeting for the second round of interviews for an architect
and to discuss details of proposed renovations.

Mulligan advised that there will be work done to the park’s ball fields from 09/14/15 to 09/22/15.

A resident requested that the board review the Outside Wood Boiler Ordinance. Other members of the
audience commented on various topics.

Berens made a motion to pay the bills. Frye supported the motion and it was approved.
The reports are on file.

Hayward made a motion to adjourn. Berens supported the motion and the meeting adjourned at 9:35
P.M.

Respectfully submitted
Jackie S. Frye
Robinson Township Clerk



